
MINUTES

Park Committee


July 29, 2024    11:00 am     DPW Garage


Meeting Called to Order at 11:00 am

Committee members present:  March Dye, Tom Rademacher, Chris Webb

Also present: John Friend for part of meeting


We reviewed the Beach Ordinance No.150. 

We recommended the following:

• Adding “Fishing is not permitted off of the swimming dock when swimmers are 

present”.  This will give ambassadors the needed authority to tell those fishing that 
they can fish down at the fishing dock.  We did not recommend fining those kids 
who were doing it.


• Take out “Ride or drive a motor vehicle at a rate of speed exceeding 15 miles per 
hour” since there is no way to prove how fast they are going.  Leave in “Operate a 
motor vehicle without due care and caution within the confines of the park”.


• Remove the violations pertaining to driving over 15 miles per hour and fines for a 
second violation.


• March will write up suggestions for the Ordinance.


We reviewed the Beach Fines and recommended raising the fine for parking without a 
pass to $25.


We discussed the Underwater Piling signs and concurred that the signs at each boat 
launch was sufficient. It was noted that on South Bar it is also designated as a “No 
Wake Lake”.  We discussed the markers which had previously been placed on South 
Bar Lake by the South Bar Lake Association.


We discussed adding a “No Jet Ski’s in Swimming Area” sign and did not think a sign 
was needed.  There are already State rules for jet ski’s and most users are very 
considerate.


We recommend putting the ordinance in the display case if there is room.


We discussed the possible need of a “Two-Way Traffic” sign going down to the beach 
on Niagara or a center line.  This is due to the confusion of people thinking it is one 
way going down to beach.  We concluded that the “Two-Way Traffic” regulatory signs 
would be best and could be removed seasonally.  


Meeting was adjourned at 11:45 am

Submitted by March Dye


